
 

 
 
 

PUBLIC USE OF SCHOOL DISTRICT BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS 
 
The Hillsboro-Deering School Board believes that the school buildings and grounds should be 
available for use by non-profit community organizations and groups that promote the welfare of 
the community, including use as a registration and polling place for voters when not used for 
regular purposes.  The School Board recognizes its responsibility to safeguard school property. 
Provisions for use of school property by individuals and groups which make a profit from such 
use and for out-of-town organizations will be made.  It is the responsibility of the Superintendent 
to develop and implement procedures* for the public use of school district buildings and 
grounds. 

 
In accordance with the School Board’s policy, there shall be no discrimination on the basis of 
gender, sexual orientation, race, color, religion, nationality, ethnic origin, age, or disability for 
employment in, participation in, admission or access to, or operation and administration of any 
educational program or activity in the School District.   

. 
 
* The procedures for Public Use of School District Buildings and Grounds and Request Forms 
can be found in Appendix KF-R at the back of this policy book.  Also copies will be kept on file 
in the SAU office and in each school’s main office.  
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